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Dear members of the Rosary Teams, 
dear friends,

It is an international team full of joy that addresses you 
in this 2nd issue of our newsletter! These last months 
have been filled with beautiful encounters, the birth of 
Teams, some discouragements, but also the discovery 
of the dynamism of our Movement around the world. 
The Teams are a gift of the Spirit for our time! Will we 
know how to share it around us?

Latest news
Will this newsletter look like a birth an-
nouncement card? Since the beginning of the 
year, Teams have been born in Turkey and
England. They should exist very soon in 
South Korea, Taiwan and Dominica. Great 
steps have been taken in Togo.
May the discouraged Teams not give up: 
it is your prayer that allows all these new
foundations! And what a joy it was to be able 
to meet again and encourage the teams of 
Burkina Faso, Ivory Coast, Benin and Spain!

L’agenda
In the coming months, we will try to visit the Ita-
lian and Algerian Teams. And why not found 
them in Monaco?
In March, we will return to America to see our 
foundation projects in Mexico, Guatemala and 
the United States. Until now, no Team has been 
created, but we hope to give you good news in 
May. Pray!
And very soon, the International Rosary 
Teams website will be online:

http://internationalrosaryteams.org.
We beg you to be a little bit more patient!

A huge thank you!
Thank you for your spiritual and friendly support. What has been accomplished in recent months 
could not have happened without your prayer. Thank you for all these encouraging fraternal 
attentions!
Thank you for your financial support. To date, for 2019, we received € 0.20 per member. For your 
donations, consider sending them only to the address below and not to your national boards. 
On the 13th of each month, you can spiritually join the Mass celebrated for our donors and their 
intentions.

Abidjan - Ivory Coast - July 2019

Chantal Courtin - International Coordinator - Fr. Louis-Marie Ariño-Durand - International Chaplain

   Istanbul - Turkey - May 2019


